Cochran, Patricia (DCOZ)

From: Gregory Kearley <gkearley@inscapestudio.com>

Sent: Tuesday, February 23, 2021 4:25 PM

To: DCOZ - BZA Submissions (DCOZ); Carley, Gayle (SMD 5B01); Reid, Robert (DCOZ); Mehlert, Keara
(DCOZ)

Subject: Request for Postponement | Letter of Authorization

Attachments: Letter of Authorization (1).pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the DC Government. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize
the sender and know that the content is safe. If you believe that this email is suspicious, please forward to phishing@dc.gov for
additional analysis by OCTO Security Operations Center (SOC).

Board of Zoning Adjustments
441 4th Street, NW, Room 220 South
Washington, DC 20001

This is a formal request to postpone our hearing, BZA Case 20389. The reasons for the postponement are as follows.
e The applicant was not able to present to the full ANC and as such, the ANC will not be able to submit a
statement as to the support or non-support of our application. A special ANC hearing was held on Monday 22
February; however, there was not a quorum present and our presentation was cancelled.

e Asthe architect for the project and the owner's representative, | have recently tested positive for COVID-19.

We are also submitting a letter of authorization, designating Toye Bello to act on behalf of the owner during the hearing.
See attached.

Thank you in advance for considering the postponement.

Best - Greg

xl

Gregory A. Kearley, AIA, LEED AP
Managing Principal

1113 V Street, NW

Washington, DC 20009

202.288.4081 direct

Board of Zoning Adjustment
District of Columbia
CASE NO.20389
1 EXHIBIT NO.46A



